## Liz Pinchen

From:

LDF <LDF.LDF@scambs.gov.uk>

Sent:

22 September 2014 12:01

To:

LDF

Subject:

South Cambridgeshire Local Plan – Appointment of Inspector and Commencement

of Examination Hearings

## Dear Sir / Madam

I am writing to inform you that the Secretary of State has appointed an Inspector to examine the South Cambridgeshire Local Plan that was submitted in March 2014 and to advise you of the commencement of the examination hearing sessions. The Council is required by national regulations to notify every person who made representations to the Proposed Submission Local Plan consultation held between July and October 2013 about these matters.

The Secretary of State has appointed Inspector **Miss Laura Graham** BSc MA MRTPI and Assistant Inspector, **Alan Wood** MSC FRICS, to hold the examinations into the Cambridge Local Plan and South Cambridgeshire Local Plan. They are being assisted by a Planning Officer, **Laura O'Brien**, who is employed by the Planning Inspectorate, and Programme Officer, **Gloria Alexander**.

The first block of hearing sessions will begin on **Tuesday 4 November** at 10.00am. It will cover joint issues for both Local Plans and will take place in the Council Chamber at South Cambridgeshire District Council's offices at South Cambridgeshire Hall, Cambourne Business Park, Cambourne, CB23 6EA.

The Inspector will set out the timing and location of further hearing sessions in due course. The Council's website will be updated frequently with information, including the latest hearings programme, as the examination moves forward: <a href="https://www.scambs.gov.uk/local-plan-examination">www.scambs.gov.uk/local-plan-examination</a>.

If you have any queries on the examination process, please contact the Programme Officer on 07803 202578 or email at <a href="mailto:programme.officer@scambs.gov.uk">programme.officer@scambs.gov.uk</a>.

Please let the Policy Team know (email <a href="mailto:ldf@scambs.gov.uk">ldf@scambs.gov.uk</a> or telephone 01954 713183) if you no longer wish to be kept informed about the progress of the Local Plan, or if your contact details need to be updated.

## Yours faithfully

## Caroline Hunt | Planning Policy Manager





South Cambridgeshire Hall | Cambourne Business Park | Cambourne | Cambridge | CB23 6EA t: 01954 713183 | e: <a href="https://ldf@scambs.gov.uk">ldf@scambs.gov.uk</a>

www.scambs.gov.uk | facebook.com/south-cambridgeshire | twitter.com/SouthCambs

Privileged/Confidential Information may be contained in this message. If you should not have received it, tell me and delete it without forwarding, copying or disclosing it to anyone. The Council does not represent or warrant that it or any attached files are free from computer viruses or other defects.